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West Bretton Junior & Infant School

Newsletter

19.6.14

Sports Day

We are hoping for a fine day on Wednesday next week when we shall be holding our Sports Day during the afternoon. The gates will be opened at 1.15 p.m. for parents, grandparents and friends and we hope that as many as possible are able to join us. 

Drinks will be provided for the children, but there are no refreshments on sale this year for parents, so please bring your own if required.

If the weather is unsuitable we shall hold the Sports Day on Monday 30th June, again gates will open at 1.15 p.m.  
All children will of course need their PE kit and trainers/plimsolls. As several children are regularly forgetting to bring PE kit to school, could we please remind parents to send PE kit on Mondays and leave it at school all week.  

Au Revoir ( but not goodbye !) Mrs Firth
As you will be aware, Mrs Firth is expecting her first baby at the end of July (hopefully not sooner!). Mrs Firth`s last day officially with her class will be next Friday, 27th June.

After that time the Foundation Stage class will be covered by a combination of Mrs Stakes, the Foundation Stage team (Mrs Swallow and Mrs Taylor) and Miss Nelson, our newly appointed FS teacher.

We welcome Miss Nelson to our staff and send very best wishes to Mrs Firth over the next few weeks whilst we are all awaiting baby Firth`s arrival. 
Alien Landing Invasion!

Our Year 5 children were invited to Darton Academy on Tuesday this week to take part in an Alien Landing Invasion exercise! 

They were met from the coach and told that school had been informed that an alien spaceship had landed. Their task for the morning was to find out through 5 different science investigations if this was a real invasion, or if it was a conspiracy set up by one of the students. The children had enormous fun in the science labs before concluding that it was in fact a conspiracy!

They had a fantastic morning, rounded off perfectly when they were presented with a “goody” bag!

Golden Book
Well done to this week`s “Golden Book” children:

Class 1 Hayden Rook and Daisy Ollerton

Class 2 Sofia Degnan and Willem Simpson

Class 3 Lily Sykes and Lucy Fisher

Class 4 Isabelle Lidster and Oliver England

Sportsdesk

Our Kwik Cricket team had a very successful innings last week at the tournament at Horbury Academy. As a result they are playing in the final against Netherton J & I School, hopefully on Tuesday next week here at West Bretton, although this is still to be confirmed. 

Several of our KS1 children will be at Horbury Academy tonight competing in relays and races. Good luck to the team -  Albie and Archie Robertshaw, Frankie Jones, Sophie Hoyland, Elliette Pearson, Frances Cocker, Madeleine Care, Miles Thompson, Sofia Degnan, Ella Johnson, Wilf Stokes and Meredith Meyrick.
Head lice

Unfortunately we seem to have an epidemic of head lice at the moment with children becoming constantly re-infected, even after treatment. 

As a parent of a child with very thick, long hair, I understand how difficult it can be to eradicate them. 

If we find any live head lice on your child at school we will notify you and ask you to treat them as soon as possible as this will hopefully help reduce the spread. 

Each family has been given information today about how to treat and eradicate head lice. Unfortunately they can become resistant to certain chemicals and several shampoos don`t get rid of the eggs; the only way to eradicate these is through combing on a regular basis. If your child has head lice the NHS website recommends wet combing with conditioner every 5, 9 and 13 days in order to clear the young lice as they hatch. 

As a precaution we are asking that all children with long hair have their hair tied back whilst in school until the end of term. A tight bun or tight plait(s) are ideal as this makes it difficult for the head lice to spread from one head to another. Children still flick ponytails and live head lice are then spread to their peers. We are sure that you understand the reasoning behind this request, and thank you for your support. 

And finally ……….

Please be sure to have your orders for the school photographs in by next Wednesday, 25th June. 
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